



Headteacher: Mr. J. P. Watson B.A. (Hons), Ad. Dip. Ed., M. Ed., N.P.Q.H.

Thursday 30th June 2016

Our Ref: JWa

Dear Parent/Carer

## Industrial Action Tuesday 5th July 2016

I write to inform you that further to a ballot by the National Union of Teachers (NUT) in relation to Teachers Pay and Conditions and Teacher workload, I can confirm that the School has been formally notified by the NUT that it intends to take further industrial (strike) action and that this will take place on <a href="Tuesday 5th July 2016">Tuesday 5th July 2016</a>.

As a large number of staff within the school are members of this union, the school will be affected by industrial action. We have undertaken a risk assessment for the school and have made the decision to partially close the school.

Pupils in Year 7 will still attend school but the school will be closed to Years 8, 9 and 10.

I understand that this may cause you difficulties with child care so we have deliberately directed the resources we will have that day towards the youngest children who are more vulnerable.

All children should return to school on Wednesday 6th July 2016.

Yours sincerely

Mr. J. Watson Headteacher























